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North Coast Knitters Guild 
 

San Diego, California -  www.ncknit.com 
 

Number 145  –  June, 2009 

 
 

The Guild Meeting 
Tuesday, June 2, 2009 12:30pm  
San Dieguito United Methodist Church  

Assembly Room ~ 170 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas 

 
Program for June 2nd:  "The Results Show" -- Now 
you get to see what creative and marvelous shawls our 
Challenge contestants have come up with.  You will be 
voting on: a) your favorite shawl using eco-friendly 
materials, b) your favorite shawl using recycled 
materials, and c) your favorite shawl that combines  
both eco-friendly and recycled materials! 
 
Note to our Designer & Contestants:  Please write a 
short paragraph about your shawl -- your inspiration, 
your materials, the pitfalls, your story, etc.  Bring your 
written paragraph and your shawl and meet Colleen in 
the foyer of our meeting place at 12:30 to organize the 
presentation. Please be on time. Thank you. 
 

 THINGS TO DO IN JUNE: 
 Arrive at 12:30 for the monthly meeting and do not 

enter the room early unless you are setting up for 
the meeting. 

 If you are in the Eco-Friendly Challenge, please 
bring your shawl for the Fashion Show/Contest and 
a short write up to give to Colleen. 

 Bring your knitting creations for sharing.  

 Bring your charity items. 

 Remember to turn off your cell phone. 

 Consider volunteering at the Fair. 
 

 

 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE-BARBARA LEVIN 
 
Welcome to summer!  I'm sure it's out there somewhere 
beyond the May gray.  For knitters in most of the rest of 
the country, it's the time to switch from bulky wools to 
lighter cottons, linen’s and rayon’s.  We're ahead of that 
curve in San Diego; those are fibers many of us use 
year round.  Our local yarn stores are bursting with 
gorgeous new summer yarns (and my MasterCard bill 
attests that I've researched this topic). 
  
 
 
 
 
 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
If you are looking for smaller projects to work on in the 
heat, consider knitting for philanthropy.  Hand knit 
helmet liners are luxuries for troops in Afghanistan's 
frigid winters, and at least one North Coast knitter will 
have a family member stationed there next winter. 
(Simply Google "knitted helmet liners" for the pattern 
and be sure to use 100% wool, preferably super-wash.)  
Incongruous as it may seem for summer knitting, there's 
always a need for scarves...pink ones for breast cancer 
organizations to auction off, and red ones for heart 
disease research. FOR MORE INFORMATION ON 
PHILANTHROPY PROJECTS, SEE PAGE 6, or see 
Marsha Wenskay and her philanthropy display at the 
next Guild Meeting.  
  
Stuck on a project?  Get help at the quarterly finishing 
day.  It's June 9 from 12:30 to 3:30 p.m. at San 
Dieguito United Methodist church. 
  
By the time most of you read this, one of the Guild's 
early supporters, Gaby Monson of the Yarn Lady in 
Laguna Hills, will have joined the ranks of retired yarn 
store owners.  The store will reopen with new owners at 
a new location, but those of us who have made the trek 
north over the years for classes and special events will 
miss Gaby's smiling face. Good luck to Gaby and her 
husband, Dutch. 
 
Hope to see you at the June meeting!  
 Barbara 
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  MAY MEETING MINUTES 
 
North Coast Knitters' Guild 
General Membership Meeting 
Tuesday, May 5, 2009 - 12:30 p.m. 
Barbara Levin presiding 
96 members and guests present 

 
In keeping with our new policy regarding out of town 
speakers, non members were charged $5.00 at the 
door.  President Barbara Levin opened the meeting by 
urging members to sign up for the newsletter on-line.  
Librarian Nancy Muschek reminded members to return 
"overdue" books and announced a new and improved 
checkout system. Eileen Adler passed around a 
registration sheet for the San Diego Fair. The guild will 
be sponsoring a demonstration table on June 17, 20, 24 
and 26. Colleen Davis reminded members that the June 
meeting will feature the 2009 Eco-Friendly Challenge.  
Barbara introduced our guest speaker, Susanna 
Hansson, who gave a very informative presentation on 
Bohus Stickning knitting. This unique style of knitting 
originated on the west coast of Sweden in 1933. 
Women were forced to become breadwinners because 
the men of the district had lost their jobs as miners.  The 
governor's wife, a highly educated and progressive 
minded woman, supported the movement and it soon 
became the major source of income for most families in 
the district.  Tourists in Sweden often brought home 
Bohus sweaters as souvenirs.  The style became very 
popular in America and was sold in exclusive stores as 
"haute couture" garments. These sweaters sold for a 
great deal of money, with the knitters receiving most of 
the proceeds. At the height of the movement 800 local 
women were involved in the state sponsored 
organization. They all received kits and were given 3 
months to complete each project.   This labor intensive 
technique became popular with American knitters in 
1985 after an article was published in Vogue Knitting by 
Elizabeth Zimmermann.  As the Swedish economy 
improved and women found work outside the home, 
Bohus knitting declined.  By 1969 the movement had 
ended.  Susannah displayed several sample sweaters.   
All were meticulously worked on very small needles 
featuring complex and colorful designs. 
 
Linda Erlich conducted the Show and Share.  
 
Ellen Hesterman, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  DETAILS ON UPCOMING MEETING… 
   JULY GUEST SPEAKER AND WORKSHOPS! 
 
Program for July 7th:  Creating Color Pools with Guest 
Speaker Brecia Kralovic-Logan. Our Guest Speaker 
hails from Santa Barbara.  She is a fiber artist and will 
be doing a lecture for us called "Creating Color Pools:  
An Intuitive Approach to Color for the Fiber Artist”. 
  
Workshop- Wed.- July 8th “Knitting With Silk Fabric” 
Cost: $70 for members, and $90 for non-members. 
Brecia will lead a 5-hour workshop. Sensuous silk 
becomes your knitting material and you choose the 
colors that will make a one of a kind scarf that really 
stands out - all in one day!  You will learn how to tear 
and join silk strips of fabric for knitting; explore the 
various textures of different silks, and use dye to create 
your own luscious colors to knit with.  Batches of silk will 
be dyed in the morning and as they dry you will explore 
the possibilities of knitting with silk fabric strips.  Silk 
fabric and dyes will be provided.   
  
No homework.  Supplies: Bring size 11, 13 and 15 
knitting needles and yarns you might like to combine 
with silk fabric to create a unique knit scarf.  Textured 
yarns in the colors you love are best.  Bring at least 6 
different choices, and also bring scissors, gloves and an 
apron. 
 
  
Workshop- TH.- July 9th "Felt, Stitch, Crochet, Knit" 
Cost: $70 for members, and $90 for non-members. 
Brecia will lead this second 5-hour workshop and help 
participants to expand the range of creative knitting 
projects by adding in felted wool shapes. This is not 
using "fulled" wool. Learn a simple way to felt wool 
roving into sheets that you can cut up to spice up your 
next one of a kind creation.  After felting the wool, 
embroider the edges in order to pick up stitches and knit 
or crochet them right in.  The wool shapes can be 
stitched, beaded and embellished to add spark and fun.  
This technique can be used to create a scarf, a hat or 
bag---- whatever you imagine! 
  
No homework.  Supplies: Bring a variety of yarns in 
colors and textures you love, a few knitting needles in 
different sizes, scissors, tapestry needle, crochet hooks 
in a variety of sizes (embroidery floss and needles, and 
beads if you have them).  A felting kit including floss and 
roving will be provided. 
 
Please bring cash or check to the June meeting to sign up 
for Workshops! 
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NEXT YEAR’S FASHION SHOW 
Heads Up!  Since our April Fashion Show is so popular, 
get ready for next year's idea.  Let's do knitted or 
crocheted skirts and dresses.  Two years ago we 
showcased skirts but they were not knitted or 
crocheted.  Since then, a lot of clever and cute knitted 
skirt patterns have surfaced.  Come on -- they don't 
have to be closely fitted -- think of ruffles, tiers, gores, 
godets, etc. (See the Spring/Summer Vogue Knitting for 
some cool new ideas!!!) 
 
 

 SHARING AT MAY’S MEETING 
We print abbreviated summaries of shared items which 
provide enough information to allow you to follow up on 
items you might like to knit. The summaries are 
prepared using the sharing slips filled out by the 
participants – who need to put more than their first 
name down in order for the items to appear in the 
newsletter. (Now for a quick reminder about sharing 
rules: If you share an item during the monthly sharing, it 
cannot be worn in the Holiday Luncheon fashion show. 
Shared items MUST BE FINISHED --- unless it’s near 
Christmas when the rules are relaxed so that you can 
share an item before it’s shipped off to its recipient.) 
 
 
Eileen Adler: Uccelli, pink 100% wool. This will be 
featured in the June issue of Yarn Forward. 
 
Lyn Wogsberg:  Shawl, Caroline Silk Shawl, multi-
colored made of 100% silk yarn. 
 
Thea Lazarevic:  Long sleeve sweater- Vogue Fall 
1998 pattern in white. Made with Cora-German yarn in 
60/40 cotton/poly yarn on #9 needles. 
 
Susan Ludwig:  Sweater by Norah Gaughan. Pattern is 
called Loop in gold. Yarn was Berroco-Seduce. The 
beauty of this piece is that it is a shell with a light weight 
cardigan—tied in front. Then it can be untied and the 
sides dropped to be a long tunic. Adorable!!! 
 
Sara Stolz:  Pullover Sweater- Knitting Noro book by 
Jane Ellision “Chevron Sweater”. Made with two 
colorways of Noro and Silk Garden. 
 
Corrie Dulry:  Rose Shapes in bouquet—using crochet 
and varying colors of pink, using cotton yarns. 
 
Rosie Berkowitz:  Red Wool Vest with metal buttons. 
She knitted it 41 years ago for her son, who was 11 
years old at the time. 
 
Ellen Hesterman: Bolero Jacket (asymmetrical), using 
pattern -Ying Yang with Noro variegated yarn (Silk 
Garden) with hand painted button. 
 

 
 
 
Cia: Two items… first the Saturday Morning Cardigan in 
beautiful blues. Pattern was her own she designed for 
Skacel. Noblesse yarn with Silk and Merino and was 
knit in different directions. A second cardigan was made 
using a Gedifra pattern, and the yarn was white cotton 
from the stash sale. The tailor had to serge off 12” of 
knitting! 
 
Sandy Yayanos: Sweater based on Bohus Technique. 
Pattern was from Nicky Epstein’s book, Knitting on Top 
of the World. Color-way was Blues with accent colors. 
Yarn was Andean Silk from Knit Picks—55% superfine 
alpaca, 23% silk, 22% marino wool, on size 7 Needles. 
 
Sueko Duckwiler: Scarf in purple using one skein of 
Mirage. 52% Rayon and 48% cotton. 
 
Lisa Limber: Two Items…A Shawl using pattern Mac & 
Me Babushka, in color-way Tamarind—Alpaca with a 
twist of Fino. Pattern was seed stitch with lace trim. 
The second item was an adorable shrug/cardigan using 
pattern Whisper Cardigan. Color Way was Mary Leaky 
Schaefer, cabled cotton-sport weight. Unusual 
construction and done on #3 needles. 
 
 

 SPECIAL EVENTS 
 
San Diego County Fair-  
June 12 to July 5 (closed Mondays June 15 & 22) 
Entering garments to exhibit in the fair expired on May 
6

th
 but many exhibiters brought their garments to the 

May Guild Meeting to be delivered to the fair on May 
27

th
 and 28

th
, noon to 8:00 pm.  Missed the meeting?  

It’s easy to deliver garments: enter the Solano Beach 
gate entrance of Via de la Valle; drive all the way 
around to the Pat O'Brien Pavilion Building, park, and 
walk upstairs; there you will see receiving tables and 
many helpful folks.  When the fair opens, (June 12

th
 

through July 5
th
) you will excitedly look to see how your 

garment is displayed -- always an adventure and you 
will see many familiar names as well.  Remember to 
pick up your items on July 6

th
 from noon to 8:00 p.m. but 

don’t leave your information tags at home! 
 
 
The face of the fair grounds won’t look different this year 
but there are changes going on.  For the next three 
years the “Del Mar Fairgrounds” will be known as the 
“San Diego County Fair, Presented by Albertsons;” this 
privilege was purchased for $1.3 million dollars and will 
remain in effect for three years.  I bet you didn’t know 
that our fairgrounds are the fifth largest in the country 
and so the names associated with it are important for 
many reasons. 
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Albertsons will promote the fair through advertising and 
in-store promotions and it will offer sponsorships which 
results in revenue for the fair grounds.  This change 
does not reflect ownership because Albertsons has not 
purchased naming rights; rather it reflects a partnership 
that could eventually lead to million dollar naming rights 
in the future.  It’s not just about the three-week fair but 
about all the 300 events hosted by the fairgrounds 
yearly. This year’s theme is “Music Mania” with some 
pretty exciting musician headliners including REO 
Speedwagon, Billy Ray Cyrus, The Temptations, and 
Barry Manilow.   Most of the concerts are included with 
your daily admission but some do add an additional 
charge so do check if one of these performers captures 
your heart.   
 
 
Volunteering- We Need Your Help: 
Our guild has designated four days as “North County 
Demonstration Days” with three volunteer hostesses 
manning the booth from 11:00 to 3:00 pm.  Our 
workdays are Wednesdays, June 17

th
 and 24

th
, Friday, 

June 26
th
, and Saturday, June 20

th
.  Linda Erlich and Liz 

Knapp are joining me in hosting these days but we need 
your help!  Contact me via email or see me at the guild 
meeting in June.  For each demonstration day you 
participate in, you will receive a free pass to the fair! 
June 09 Fair Volunteers 
 
Below is the list of all those who have kindly offered to 
donate their time and volunteer for the Fair this year. All 
shifts begin at 11:00 and end at 3:00 but volunteers may 
stay as long as they like.  If fair food is desired, you’ll 
have a wide array but otherwise, we would suggest 
packing a lunch.  Eileen will bring the fair tickets to the 
guild meeting in June. She will mail out the tickets to 
those who are not able to attend the June Meeting. 
[Note: If someone needs to make changes they will 
have to take their ticket and trade with someone.] 
 
A HUGE  “Thank You”  to all of the volunteers!   Let me 
know if you can help on Saturday! 
Eileen Adler 
Special Events Coordinator 
 
Wednesday, June 17

th
 --  

1. Eileen Adler, hostess 
2. Eleanor Batho 
3. Louise Goodman 
4. Susan Ludwig 
5. Barbara McCroskey 
6. Laurita Martin 
7. Jean Moore 
8. Gwen Nelson 
9. Rosie Berkowitz 
10. Ellen Hesterman 
 

 
 
Saturday, June 20

th
 -- 

1. Liz Knapp, hostess 
2. Colleen Davis 
3. Kathy Christensen 
4. Christine Thompson 
5.  
6.  
7. 

 
 
Wednesday, June 24

th
 -- 

1. Linda Erlich, hostess 
2. Annette Friedlein 
3. Betty Gregory 
4. Thea Lazarevic 
5. Jean Moore 
6. Hanna Sudik 
7. Linda Walters 

 
 
Friday, June 26

th
 -- 

1. Eileen Adler, hostess 
2. Carolyn Balkwell 
3. Eleanor Batho 
4. Mary Brown 
5. Zita Gardener 
6. Jo-Ellen Gould 
7. Eleanor Gruber 
8. Ree Miller 

 
 

“Take me out to the Padres” 
 
“Take Me Out to the Ballgame” means much more than 
peanuts and Cracker Jacks!  Nancy Nelson from 
Common Threads in Encinitas is the Stitch N' Pitch 09 
Chair and Eileen Adler is organizing our annual guild 
"Stitch and Pitch" day at PetCo Park to be held on 
Sunday afternoon, July 19

th
 at 1:05.  We will be sitting in 

the same area as last year, the Upper Level Concourse 
Section 310.  The ticket price of $21.00 includes a 
darling tote bag that has many pockets to hold all of our 
knitting treasures, but that’s not all; all kids 14 and 
younger will receive a Padres Hot Wheels.  Look for the 
table on the concourse right outside Section 310.   
 
Although you can purchase your tickets on line, please 
consider supporting our local yarn stores who have 
graciously agreed to sell tickets under the TNNA  
(The National NeedleArts Association) umbrella:  
 Bonita Knitting 619-475-1278 
 Common Threads 760-436-6119 
 Knitting in La Jolla 858-456-4687 
 Jazi Crafts 760-414-9645, thus far. 
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The stores that said they might sell tickets if they can 
get enough support: 
 Needlepoint of La Jolla - Michelle 858-454-0082 
 Needleworks - Terry 619-295-8505 
 Shepardess - Cooky 619-297-4110 
  
Their goal is to sell 250 tickets by mid-June but we must 
do our part.  Pre-order your tickets from your favorite 
local yarn store; they need to know how many blocks of 
20 tickets they should purchase.   
 
Why is Stitch N’ Pitch important and why does it matter 
where you buy your ticket?  For every ticket sold under 
the TNNA umbrella, $1 will go to the Needle Arts 
Mentoring Program (NAMP), a needle arts mentoring 
program that works with children from kindergarten 
through high school in all needle-arts.  To date, over 
4,000 children have benefited from this program which 
began in 1997 with at risk students.  In the fall of 2002, 
NAMP joined hands with the Helping Hands Foundation 
which, in the mid-1990’s, began Warm Up America!  
Evie Rosen envisioned getting volunteers nationwide to 
knit and crochet afghans for people in need and now the 
program has been expanded with NAMP, developed by 
Marilyn North and Bonnie Lively.  For much more 
information and patterns to get you started, check out 
www.NeedleArtsMentoring.org. 
 
Eileen Adler, Padres Special Events Coordinator 
 
 

Guild Members Just Returned From  
La Casa de Maria Retreat in Santa Barbara 

 

 
 
 
A Group of our Guild Members have just returned from 
the Guild’s May La Casa de Maria Knitting Retreat and 
as always--- it was a great getaway (May 18

th
 thru 21

st
). 

 
They were busy knitting and sharing skills including a 
special lesson on making Dorset buttons given by 
Eileen Adler.  In addition to knitting, some down-time 
was spent walking, hiking, massages and shopping. We 
visited Loop and Leaf, a neat Santa Barbara yarn shop  

 
 
 
in a residential area. It is an adorable old house and the 
perfect setting for yarns and needles. The classes are 
taught in what was once the dining room. The group 
also walked up to the legendary San Ysidro Ranch for 
cocktails and one member even managed to squeeze in 
a haircut! 
 
If you haven’t attended this in the past, find out what 
you are missing by asking one of the ladies pictured 
here what it was like.  Hopefully you will consider 
joining them next year. Also, think about the January 
return trip to Temecula! 
 
Jo-Ellen Gould 
Retreat Chairman 
 

 
 

 
 

A Special Thank you to Jo-Ellen Gould for 
coordinating the Retreat, and to  

Eileen Adler for teaching and sharing her 
knowledge and patience! 

 

 
 

 MEMBERS TEACHING MEMBERS  
 
QUARTERLY FINISHING DAYS 
Dates: June 9, Sept.  8 and Dec.  8  
Time:  12:30 to 3:30 PM 
Cost:   Free to Members 
Where:  San Dieguito United Methodist Church  
               Classroom Building 
Do you love knitting and hate finishing?  Do you have 
more than a few un-seamed sweaters lurking in your 
closet?  Do you need to work in all those yarn ends on 
that wonderful Fair Isle sweater before the moths finish 
it for you in an unintended way? Finishing days are for 
you.  Every three months, the Guild will host a free 
"Finishing Day" for members. Bring your almost-finished 
items and work on them together.  The Guild will 
provide the room, chairs and tables and resource 
knitters to answer finishing questions.  It might be just 
the jumpstart you need to get you going. For more 
information, contact Sandy Smith sksmith@san.rr.com 
or 858-566-3397. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.needleartsmentoring.org/
mailto:sksmith@san.rr.com
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Member-Teaching-Members 
Upcoming Class Suggestions…..   
You’re knitting looks great but wait, what is that -- a 
hole?  A mistake?  Who wouldn’t love a class on 
correcting mistakes?  This class is slated for later in the 
year -- there is help out there! 
 
We’re also toying with the idea of a sweater knit-along 
for those of us who would enjoy moving beyond 
scarves.  But we need your help with this one; please 
contact Susan or Eileen with your thoughts, ideas, and 
most importantly, if this is a class you’d like us to 
facilitate. For questions, please contact Eileen Adler 
858-731-1921 or Susan Ludwig 760-436-0453. 
 
 
 

 PHILANTHROPY  
Please start to set aside stash that you want to set free 
to become a fellow knitter's project. Do not hold those 
unwanted yarn balls hostage any longer. I will collect, 
store, catalog and price the yarn for our September 
meeting Stash sale. Just in time for holiday knitting.  
 
Remember it is never too early to knit a stuffed animal 
or dress a Teddy for the Annual Holiday fashion Show 
and Luncheon. 
 
If anyone can knit adult size beanies in any color of any 
type yarn, we have had a call for hats for the African 
orphans in Kenya. 
 
Heartscarves, Chemo Hats and Helmet Liners or a 
basic scarf, in military colors, are our year-round 
efforts. Keep knitting for peace and prosperity.  

 
Thank you for making a difference!  Marsha Wenska 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 KNITTING ON THE NET  

 
●GARTER STITCH BABY 
JACKET  
This Debbie Bliss sweater is from 
her Baby Cashmerino 2 book.  It’s 
written for 3-6, 6-9 and 9-12 month 
sizes.  If you’ve never knit a 
sweater, it would be a good first 
sweater. 
http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/k
nitting-pattern-baby-garter-stitch-jacket/v1 
 
● GIRL’S SHRUG 
Designed by Martin Storey, this shrug 
is sized for girls from 3 to 10 years.  It 
was origiinally printed in Rowan Classic 
Family and is knit on #7 needles at a 
gauge of 19 st/4 in. 
http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/knittin
g-pattern-girl-shrug-cardigan/v1 
 
● LACY SUMMER TANK 
This simple lace tank is written for bust 
sizes 32, 36,40,44,48,and 52 inches 
and uses 425 to 925 yards of yarn.  It’s 
knit on #7 needles at a gauge of 17 
st/4in. Very little finishing is required – 
it’s knit from the bottom up on circular 
needles and the shoulders are joined 
using a 3-needle bind off. 
http://www.janelleknits.com/2009/04/lacy-summer-
tank.html 
 
● MONGKOK CARDIGAN 
This pattern is written for bust sizes 
30, 34, 38, 42, 46, 50, and 54 inches 
at a gauge of 18 st/4 inches on #6 
needles.  This is a well written gem – 
it’s knit from the bottom up, uses 
short rows at the neckline to minimize 
finishing, has row by row instructions 
for the short row stairstep shoulder 
bind offs and includes charts. 
http://www.theinsideloop.com/Issu
e3/pdf/Mongkokpdf.pdf 
 
● WAVING CHEVRON SCARF 
This waving scarf can be knit with any 
size needles and yarn;  the sample is 
knit on 10 ½ needles with worsted 
weight yarn.  
http://leethal.coloredlights.net/zine/?p=
188 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/knitting-pattern-baby-garter-stitch-jacket/v1
http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/knitting-pattern-baby-garter-stitch-jacket/v1
http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/knitting-pattern-girl-shrug-cardigan/v1
http://www.allaboutyou.com/craft/knitting-pattern-girl-shrug-cardigan/v1
http://www.janelleknits.com/2009/04/lacy-summer-tank.html
http://www.janelleknits.com/2009/04/lacy-summer-tank.html
http://www.theinsideloop.com/Issue3/pdf/Mongkokpdf.pdf
http://www.theinsideloop.com/Issue3/pdf/Mongkokpdf.pdf
http://leethal.coloredlights.net/zine/?p=188
http://leethal.coloredlights.net/zine/?p=188
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 UPCOMING EVENT LOCALLY….. 
 
Oceanside Museum of Art invites you to our 
upcoming exhibition. FABRIC OF SURVIVAL: The 
Art of Esther Nisenthal Krinitz, opens with a 
Holocaust Memorial Service. Sunday, June 14

th
 from 

2:00-4:00 pm. The exhibition is on view June 14 
through October 25, 2009. 

In this stunning collection of appliquéd, embellished and 
embroidered panels lies Esther’s remarkable journey of 
living through the Holocaust in Poland. Several 
programs are planned throughout the exhibition that 
celebrate Jewish culture and honor Holocaust 
memories. I have attached a press release, program 
flyer, and image. For more images please view our flickr 
account 
 http://www.flickr.com/photos/oceansidemuseumofart/. 

Best Regards, 
Kristine Herman- Intern Oceanside Museum of Art & Quilter  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 NCKG IN PRINT 
Many of you design. Let the Newsletter Editors know 
where your latest masterpiece is published so we can 
share it with members! 
 

 VIA PHONE, EMAIL, MAIL AND FRIENDS 
Ellen Hesterman, as secretary of the guild, mails get 
well/condolence cards to members.  Please let her 
know, via e-mail, of anyone in need of this special 
service Contact Ellen at ewhest@att.net. 

 
 NORTH COAST KNITTERS GUILD 
Our President is Barbara Levin. Her email address is: 
BLevin7751@aol.com . For a list of Board Members 
please visit the Web Site at www.ncknit.com . Open to 
all knitters, regardless of skill level. Dues are $20 
annually and expire for all members on January 31. 
Make checks payable to North Coast Knitters and mail 
to Jean Moore, Treasurer NCKG, 4050-50 Porte La 
Paz, San Diego, CA 92122. Please include your name, 
mailing address, telephone, and email and tell us if you 
want to receive your newsletter via regular mail or 
email. The minutes of Board meetings and the monthly 
Treasurer’s report are available at the membership table 
each month. 
 

 OUR GUILD WEB SITE IS A WEALTH OF 
INFORMATION AND CONSTANTLY UPDATED!! 
Please check the web site out frequently. It offers a 
wealth of information and is being updated and 
improved every day!  A big thank you to Heather 
Broadhurst, our web-mistress, who has been hard at 
work expanding the North Coast Knitters' web site, 
www.ncknit.com.  She'll be adding more and 
more information to it over the coming months.   
 

 
 CONTACT INFORMATION 
Newsletter Editors “The Sisters”:  Siobhan 
Rosenberg e-mail hockeymom@cox.net; and Deirdre 
Michalski e-mail dsmichalski@cox.net . (Please email 
both of us on all communications. Thank you.) 
 
Web Master For Our Web Site: 
Heather Broadhurst is the website person and her email 
is hjnb@boddame.net . Yarn shops are encouraged to 
check their listings and provide updates to our Web 
Master.  We’d also like to hear about trunk shows and 
special guest teachers at your shops – we’ll put them on 
the website and in the newsletter. 
 
Member Rosters: Members may get a copy at general 
meetings or request a mailed copy from Sheri Fisher. 
For Changes please forward them to: Sheri Fisher at 
SheriRob1@aol.com . 
 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/oceansidemuseumofart/
mailto:ewhest@att.net
http://www.ncknit.com/
http://www.ncknit.com/
mailto:hockeymom@cox.net
mailto:dsmichalski@cox.net
mailto:hjnb@boddame.net
mailto:SheriRob1@aol.com
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The 2009 Membership Directory is printed and will 
be available for Members Only. Please make the 
following correction to your 2009 Directory: Sandy 
Yayanos’ correct P O Box number is 7220. 
 

 WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!!! 
The Guild would like to welcome our new members. 
These are ladies who have joined since our Annual 
Directory was printed in March, so consider printing 
these names and adding them to the back of your 
directory. 
 
April- June, 2009 New Members (not in directory): 
 
Carol Myers 
3332 Camino Coronado 
Carlsbad CA, 92009 
760-634-3082 
cmyers63@roadrunner.com   
  
Mimi Sevimli 
11786 Ridge Run Way 
San Diego, CA  92131 
858-722-8127 
karal3@yahoo.com 
  
Jan Scott 
6563 Blackwood St. 
Riverside, CA  92506 
951-789-8353 
jan.scott@gmail.com 
  
Marie Mains 
6447 Jaguar St. 
Riverside, CA  92506 
909-816-6626 
mains@aol.com 
  
Helene Lidge 
4890 33rd St. 
San Diego, CA  92116 
847-721-6429 
   
  
Sueko Duckwiler 
6918 Glenflora Ave. 
San Diego, CA  92119 
619-462-9259 
   
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
Esther Siegel 
1633 Diamond St. #38 
San Diego, CA  92109 
858-490-1340 
chavah36@san.rr.com 
  
Peggy Hagberg 
27660 Sonora Circle 
Temecula, CA  92591 
951-676-7694 
peggyoxox@gmail.com 
  
Guadalupe Romero 
25260 Pico Vista Way 
Moreno Valley, CA  92557 
951-242-4498 
mrsromero101@yahoo.com 
 
Maggie Whitson 
2363 Windmill View Road 
El Cajon, CA  92020 
619-596-0788 
stevemaggiew@cox.net 
  
     

 SUB GROUP MEETING SCHEDULE:   
If you’d like to attend a sub group meeting, call the 
contact listed below first – holidays and availability of 
meeting places sometimes change the meeting 
schedules. 
● AKG Group, 9am every Fri, Old California Coffee 
Shop, Restaurant Row, San Marcos, Maggie Dederich, 
760-942-4159. 
● EKG Group, 10:30am, 2nd Tues, home of Lillia 
Brown 760-634-1638 
● Knit@Nite Group, 6pm, 1st Wed Jewish Community 
Center. Linda Erlich, 858-759-9509 but check the 
schedule on the website to confirm dates. 
● I-15 Group, 9am to 11am, 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Wed, Panera in 

Carmel Mountain Ranch, Sheri Fisher, 858-530-2385. 
● PA Group, 1:00pm to 3:00pm- every Monday and 
Thursday at the Needlecraft Cottage, Call Jean Moore, 
858-587-9054, for more information. It's called the PA 
group, which means we knit practically anything and is 
open to practically anybody 
● RN Group: 10am, 4

th
 Tues - Gwen Nelson, 760-720-

5420 at the Encinitas Sr. Ctr. at 10:00 a.m.  We are just 
"rather normal, intermediate knitters; we're open to any 
level knitter."      

 
 

mailto:mrsromero101@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Return Address: 
 
Sheri Fisher 
11245 Forestview Lane 
San Diego, CA    92131 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


